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From Our Leadership

District Governor John Burris

Dear fellow lions,

First I want to let everyone know I
am renaming the SS 22D; it will
now be known as the SS
Courage. PCC Clyde Bragg used
that for the flyer for the
Governor’s Ball and I really liked
the way it combines parts of my
theme.
The bulletin came out before VP
Choi's visit was finished. Our
bulletin editor Jessica Graham
asked me if I wish to hold the
bulletin up for a day or two. I

asked her to go ahead and put it out so that we can stay on track for the
lion’s year.  Many of you did some pictures of this great event, and many

http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/564629dc-f16f-4201-b4f2-9adb6b1f4b39.pdf


of those are in this bulletin. I do want to thank all Lions for showing their
support for the district. Meeting him was another great thing for all lions
that were at the Meet and Greets that were held.
The kick-off meeting was a grand time. All told, 33 of our 36 clubs were
there that night, with 134 Lions present. Kudos to all the clubs that were
able to make it out. That night we heard of the many goals for our
district; these goals are not to be achieved by just one lion or any one
club. Every act of kindness, great and small, will hold true to our goals and
help achieve every one of them for our district. I know this district will
work hard at increasing the membership, creating new projects, and find
those shining stars who will become leaders.
The crew of the SS Courage has been busy loading the ship up to get ready
for the many stops she will be doing over the rest of this year -- with
things such as the district trophy, banner and all paper work needed to
ensure all passengers are happy on this cruise this year. The ship has made
its traditional first stop of the club visitations to the Murderkill Lions and it
was good times for all that were there. But it is time to weigh anchor for
the next club to see all the wonderful things they are doing for their
community.
As the crew of the SS Courage are sailing beyond the horizon, it will be so
nice to hear all the great new projects and the old ones that we are doing
to serve the people of this district. It is not without hard work that these
projects can get done.
So I will leave you with this quote by Earl Nightingale; “All you need is the
plan, the road map, and the courage to press on to your destination.”

Yours in Lionism, DG John Burris

Which is cuter? Plush toy
​or the real deal?

No contest!

1st Vice-District Governor Kenny Vincent

Greetings Fellow Lions,
As I travel around the
state, people inquire
about my license plate.
This year my Delaware
car license plate is LC 2,
since I am Vice District
Governor. A Lions



license plate is a great
way to promote Lions.
Did you know for only
$12.00 you can choose a
Lions plate for your car?
I have been told the
plate can be placed on
the front or back of your
car. Wouldn’t it be neat
if every Lion in District
22-D had a Lions license
plate? For more information on how to obtain a Lions license plate, email
PCT Bruce Marvel bwm521@verizon.net. By the way, he can share with
you the history of this unique tradition. Show the world how proud you
are to be a Lion!
It was truly an honor to travel around the state of Delaware with
International 1st Vice President Choi last month. We thoroughly enjoyed his
friendly and “down to earth” company. He saw Lions’ projects under
construction, as well as completed. We visited state parks, observed Lions
Quest in progress, took a ride on a miniature train, held meet and greet
opportunities, and 1st VP Choi graciously inducted new Lions. Thanks to
everyone who participated to make this international visit a great success
for District 22-D.
Lion in the spotlight! Here is what a Lion in 22-D is doing. Lion Mel Nace
of Capitol City Lions Club shared with me his passion for “Stamps for the
Wounded”. This program has been in existence since 1942. I know a few
other clubs also participate in this program. It sounds very worthwhile
providing a club with a service activity while providing our wounded
warriors with an activity. If you or your club is looking for a service
activity, maybe this is the one. For more information, please contact Lion
Mel at capitolcitylions@aol.com. If you have an idea or are providing a
service that I can share with the Lions of 22-D, please let me know.
Trivia question for this month! The fifth Lion who emails me the correct
answer to this question is the winner: What are the five Lions International
Club global focus areas? Last month’s winner was PCT Lion Bruce Marvel.
Congratulations! The Answer was Michael Morguess. Thanks to all who
participated. Good luck this month!
Last But Not Least: When you call my cell phone, please leave me a
message. I do not usually answer calls when I do not recognize the phone
number. With receiving so many telemarketing calls, I have made this a
practice. I will return your call as soon as I possibly can. Thanks for your
understanding. 

Yours in Service, VDG Kenny

Email Bruce Marvel about a
Lions License Plate

Email Lion Mel about "Stamps
for the Wounded"

Special Projects

mailto:bwm521@verizon.net
mailto:capitolcitylions@aol.com
mailto:bwm521@verizon.net
mailto:capitolcitylions@aol.com


Lions Trip to Leader Dog

Click to Download Registration Form

Aim for Sight 2018

Download this Article on Low Vision

http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/b0e1f121-eb2e-4981-b821-9c02c1972190.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/5a151b1a-33b1-499b-a2d6-ce067c9d1160.pdf


Download AIM FOR
SIGHT Sponsor Form

Download AIM FOR
SIGHT Sample
Program Ad

http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/a185a3b1-8be6-4849-adde-9d7d351b1da2.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/d6ecd171-89e8-4f71-9a89-fcc944bd6ff1.pdf


Download
PARTICIPANT Form:

Aim for Sight
September 29th

Download
PARTICIPANT Form:

Aim for Sight
October 13th

In MD-22

http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/a185a3b1-8be6-4849-adde-9d7d351b1da2.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/d6ecd171-89e8-4f71-9a89-fcc944bd6ff1.pdf


Download the above
flyer

Email for more info

Council of Governors Turnover

Download Council Meeting Minutes from August 2018

Happenings in 22-D

The Visit of the International First Vice
President

http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/dfd6c70e-20fc-47fe-ad65-52e26d2d4766.pdf
mailto:lion2sweet@gmail.com
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/61271c74-bfd2-485b-86e1-77a1dd8baf4b.pdf


Vice President Choi's
Visit: Day 1

Vice President Choi's
Visit: Day 2

I know that I had a lot of fun with the planning and all other
aspects of when VP Choi came to visit our district. As mentioned at
the kick-off meeting, many thanks to all the Lions that helped with
the planning of his visit. I hope you enjoy all the photos from his
visit. -- DG John

More Photoshows: 22-D's
Kick-off Dinner

More Photoshows: Pike
Creek - Hockessin

Visitation

Region 1: Call for Service at our Christmas Party

LIONS OF REGION 1  
The annual Christmas Party for the
Blind and Visually Impaired will be held
on Saturday, December 8, 2018 at
Wilmington University from 4 to 7 pm.
As in the past, we will need some
drivers, and volunteers. We would like
each club to donate $100. If there is
anything else you usually donate, please
let me know. I know in the past, Green

http://www.photoshow.com/watch/UW9Ey6Nm
http://www.photoshow.com/watch/UM4pn3aN
http://www.photoshow.com/watch/GH5XI6JW
http://www.photoshow.com/watch/Ez5gq6DN


Hills donated poinsettias. Make checks
payable to Wilmington Gateway Lions
Club. When I visit your club with the
Governor, you can give me your check,
or send to my address at 222 Wellington
Road, Wilmington, DE 19803.

Any questions - call me at 302-778-0476.
THANK YOU,
RC Geraldine Cochran

Download
this

UPDATED
Sight
Night
Flyer

Contact
Jerilyn

for More
Info

22-D Cabinet Visitation Schedule: FALL

September 06 `          7:00P              Murderkill                                     1st Thursday
September 10            6:30P              Pike Creek-Hockessin                  2nd Monday
September 12           6:30P               Delmar                                           2nd

Wednesday
September 24            6:30P               Middletown                                  4th Monday
September 27            6:30P               Laurel                                             4th

Thursday
October 01                 Noon              Midway                                          1st Monday
October 02                 6:30P               Glasgow                                         1st Tuesday

http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/96f438ef-010e-4a52-b561-91b6754024dd.pdf
mailto:jerilyn@lebdv.org


October 08                 5:00P               Green Hills                                     2nd

Monday
October 04                 6:30P              Wilmington Gateway                  1st Thursday
October
11                 6:30P              Milford                                           2nd Thursday
October 13                  -----                 DSU                                                2nd

Saturday
October 16                 6:30P               Newark                                          3rd Tuesday
October 18                 7:00P              Bridgeville                                     3rd

Thursday
October 22                 6:30P               New Castle Hundred                   4th Monday
November 01             6:30P             Wilmington Manor                      1st Thursday
November 05             Noon             Fenwick Island                              1st Monday
November 05             6:30P             Seaford                                          3rd Monday
November 06             6:30P            Bellefonte                                      1st Tuesday
November 12             6:45P            Camden-Wyoming                       2nd Monday
November 13             6:29P             Smyrna                                           2nd Tuesday
November 14             6:30P             Rehoboth Beach                           2nd

Wednesday
November 15             7:00P             Dewey Beach                                3rd Thursday
November 19             6:30P             Frederica Spring Creek                3rd Monday

Email PDG Cheryl Jones to RSVP

From the Desk of CS Delores Springer

mailto:cjones228@comcast.net


Download Minutes
from the 1st Cabinet

Meeting

Download
Correction for

Secretary/Treasurer
Contest

2018-19
2ND CABINET MEETING

Modern Maturity Center,
1121 Forrest Ave,
Dover, DE 19904

Registration begins 5 pm
Meeting at 6, Dinner 6:15

$19.00 and RSVP due by
Tuesday, October 2;
sorry, no walk-ins

​

Download a PDF of
the invitation letter

Happenings: Our 22-D Clubs

BELLEFONTE LIONS

The Bellefonte Lions Club Branch Club has now held 2 meetings. The
Branch is requesting the official name of White Clay Creek Lions Branch
Club. Planned service projects include holding a Royal Tea social event at
a retirement home, raising funds to build wells in water-stressed regions of
the world, and decorating pillowcases for sick children in chronic care.

Meanwhile, many Bellefonte Lions took part in OASIS, the Opioid
Awareness Summit at Bellevue Community Center on August 24th. About
100 young people along with parents and community members met in

http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/1e74d86a-c5dc-4331-aa76-a97f7b10e280.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/1eab3f2f-d00e-4efa-8a8a-87d2b1c6a140.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/6e12380e-095c-42a0-b2f5-992909bd709a.pdf


fellowship, watched a drama/dance performance about addiction, took
part in informational workshops, made videos, and learned how to prevent
overdoses.

For more details, Visit Bellefonte Lions on Facebook

BRIDGEVILLE LIONS

Meeting Place:
Jimmy's Restaurant
18541 S. Main Street
Bridgeville, DE

Meeting Time: 6:30 pm, 1st & 3rd
Thursdays

The Bridgeville Lions Club will have
our concession trailer at the 27th
annual Apple Scrapple Festival on
October 12th & 13the selling crab
cakes, sausage sandwiches and
coffee. We also sponsor and
participate in the Bridgeville Golf
Tournament. Finally, the Bridgeville
and Seaford Lions will co-sponsor an
eye screening event.

BROOKSIDE LIONS

Brookside Lions continue collecting medical supplies and hospital
equipment for the medical mission in Liberia. We are selling Boscov's
Friends Helping Friends discount cards as a fundraiser; they are $5.00
if anyone would like to purchase one and you use them at Boscov's on
October 16, 2018. Also, we helped a family in need this month with
food from our food pantry. Last, a reminder that our dinner meeting
is Monday, September 17, 2018 at Michael's Restaurant at 6:30pm.

Visit the Brookside Lions on Facebook

CAPITOL CITY LIONS

This past month we collected 223
pairs of used eyeglasses for
recycling and 40 pairs of
sunglasses. We also provided 11
pounds 10 ounces of food to a local
church pantry.

Dairy farmers are experts at animal
care, land preservation and dairy foods. Dairy farmer Stephanie
Knutsen (left) shared this expertise when she spoke about her
family's dairy farm with members of the Capitol City Lions Club at
their 15 August meeting at the Countrie Eatery. Knutsen's family owns
G & S Dairy near Harrington, Delaware, where they care for 50 cows
every day on their farm. Capitol City Lions President Melvin Nace
(right) welcomed Stephanie Knutsen. Many of the members found it
an eye-opener on life as a dairy farmer.

https://www.facebook.com/bellefontelions/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Brookside-Lions-Club/375553719256513


We had two members attend the Delaware Lions Sight Team meeting
on 1 August, three members attended the 1st District Cabinet
Meeting on 12 August, three attend the Visually Impaired Christmas
Planning Party on 27 August and three members attended the District
Kick Off Meeting on 28 August.

We completed a White Cane Fundraiser on 4 & 5 August and added
$536.00 to our activities account to assist the community. We also
sold 51 car tickets and received $87.00.

On the 17th, two lions worked 8 hours each at a table at Spence’s
Bazaar and added $60.00 more to the activities account.

Last but not least, five members and a dependent completed a road
cleanup on 25 August, collecting 9 bags of trash in total.

CLAYMONT LIONS

About the Seamen's Center
Christmas Project

Download this letter

Download a PDF of the
Claymont Scoop

September Newsletter

CLAYTON LIONS

Clayton club is busy collecting
articles and making plans for
their big yard sale on
September 22, 2018 at Willis
Chevrolet ‘s lot on Route #13
south of Smyrna. It begins at
6:30 am. Come eat a hot dog
and purchase a treasure -->

http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/ec4426b3-4aef-4818-beb2-cd2eac3f8bf5.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/671dc0b2-3516-47c4-8143-b6870c5901a1.pdf


Download a PDF of our
Yard Sale Flyer

This month, the club held a
board meeting as well as
having six members attend the
Kick-Off meeting (see  DG
John Burris and CT Regina
Daniels pictured, left). Two of
our members attended the first
Zone meeting.

DEWEY BEACH LIONS CLUB
GOLF TOURNAMENT

Download Registration
Form for Golfers

About the Cause: Attack
Addiction

Download Sponsorship
Sign-Up

DEWEY BEACH LIONS

Download a PDF of the
Dewey Beach August

Newsletter

http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/6716e07e-d2ca-4e21-a362-768e6f923adf.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/b41be467-3dec-45f8-93d1-f4f47db908c9.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/bab94464-67c7-44b4-9bdf-17f1ca23bd9c.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/c9cc349a-8e83-4f74-8923-7ecec942fe91.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/c58a6d05-85ba-423f-b6cf-1c8adda49dda.pdf


FENWICK ISLAND LIONS

Fenwick Island Lions Support
“Operation SEAs the Day”

What would Labor Day be
without a little cookie making
for our veterans and their
families coming to the Bethany
Beach area for Warrior Family
Beach Week? For the 6th year
in a row, Fenwick Island Lions
Club made cookies to give
those Very Important Families
coming here for a week of fun
and beach activities.
This is our little way of
showing how much we care
about the people that give so
much of their lives in
protection of our freedom.
Over half of FILC membership
assisted with this project,
collecting 135 dozen cookies
and putting together 45 plates
of over 2 dozen cookies for

FILC/Selbyville Halloween
Parade is Coming Soon!

The Fenwick Island Lions Club
in association with the Town
of Selbyville will be presenting
the Annual Selbyville
Halloween Parade on
Wednesday, October 24, 2018
at 7pm.

The parade marches down
Church Street to Main Street
through downtown Selbyville.
There will be costumed
children of all ages, multiple
Floats and four High School
Bands throughout the parade.
Tickets for the 50/50 Raffle
will be available that night and
the winning ticket will be
drawn at the end of the
parade. The lucky winner will
receive 50% of the money
from total sales. Last year’s
winner received 1711.00
dollars.
Come join us for a fun evening
and wear your costume.

Fenwick Island Lions Club
All-You-Care-to-Eat

Spaghetti Dinner

The Fenwick Island Lions Club
is having its annual Spaghetti



each family. Dinner Fundraiser on Saturday
October 13th at Warren’s
Station in Fenwick Island from
4 to 7 pm. 10.00 dollars per
person. Bring your smiles and
your appetites. Your support is
greatly appreciated.

FREDERICA SPRING CREEK LIONS

Click to visit the Frederica
Spring Creek Lions on

Facebook

Download the Mane
Event September Edition

GLASGOW LIONS

Download Glasgow
August Newsletter

Download Texas
Roadhouse Flyer

https://www.facebook.com/fredericaspringcreeklionsclub/
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/5fa7ca5d-5f76-49a6-bab2-890b2e1d0185.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/63ce7fa2-2ece-4382-9a20-1cd523ba87ab.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/405af932-226a-4f07-b62d-76c2e28ebd97.pdf


HARRINGTON LIONS

Click to Download
Harrington Newsletter

LAUREL LIONS

Click to Download Laurel
Newsletter

Download a PDF of the
Lewes Summer 2018

Newsletter

LEWES LIONS

Click to Download Lewes
Golf Tournament Brochure

LORD BALTIMORE LIONS

The annual Seas the Day
Parade was held on Friday
afternoon, September 8, in

http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/aff968b2-df71-4451-8ed0-09cee3f70c80.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/210a29cb-ee0e-45a0-95d2-8e2d43e5a922.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/e82fa181-0f08-46b0-8503-bee0dca22a02.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/738205f9-e4d1-447a-9134-79f283246f7e.pdf


Bethany Beach to pay tribute
to "Wounded Warriors" and
their family members who
vacation as guests during this
post Labor Day week in our
town. For the 4th consecutive
year, members of the Lord
Baltimore Lions participated in
the parade celebration.

More Details and Photos:
Seas the Day and Teen

Challenge

Download a PDF of the
Lord Baltimore Lions

August Newsletter

Remember Teen
Challenge? They are working
on their Home of Hope facility
for women and their children
which is on ninety-acres of
land near Bridgeville. In
December several Lions
including 22-D Governor
Charles Taylor, 1st. VP John
Burris and Jack Bauer and
others visited the facility and
were given a tour. 
 If any compassionate Lions
club wants to take a tour,
provide volunteers or help
financially contact Teen
Challenge at 302-629-2559 or
go to their website for more
information.
http://www.delawareteenchal
lenge.org/home.html ​

Teen Challenge Website

LORD BALTIMORE LIONESSES

https://www.facebook.com/Lord-Baltimore-Lions-Club-1760628997487488/
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/80fe12db-4da4-4016-8b60-2af77e1da661.pdf
http://www.delawareteenchallenge.org/home.html


Download a PDF of the
Lord Baltimore Lioness
Club August Newsletter

MIDDLETOWN LIONS

Download Middletown ROARS

Visit the Middletown Lions
Club on Facebook

MIDWAY LIONS

 

Download the Midway CRIER

NEW CASTLE HUNDRED LIONS

Member Recognition
Lion Nan Ciuffetelli was presented
with the Lion’s Bulletin Editor
Award for 2017-18 for our group,
Way To Go, Lion Nan.

http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/55cfbe20-7f29-45ff-a3f9-5cab77b2fccb.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/2a71b84a-b24b-49be-8b63-04ac1fedbb64.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/middletownlions22D/
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/cfa0ca55-e0f7-4769-9764-3c38c6b227c3.pdf


Club Business
Our Club was well represented at
the Kickoff Dinner and is looking
forward to the challenges
presented in the new Lion’s year.
Club members also were in
attendance at the recent Zone
Meeting.

Service
We participated in the final “Beer

Pour” at the Harley Davidson site in New Castle.
Club members were involved with other City organizations for
the “Back To School” activity for area children.
A member participates with Sussex County Lion’s ramp builders
and was the Chairman of the Eye Bank Annual Business
Luncheon. 
Members are actively involved in eye glass collections and
providing medical equipment.

Upcoming
We are still looking for a meeting location which may be
resolved by the time this bulletin is printed. “Stay tuned” as
they say.
The Club’s biggest fund raiser - the 48th Annual Art on the
Green, an art and craft show, will take place on September
22 from 10-2 at Battery Park, 3rd and Delaware, New
Castle.
Refer to our web site: http://www.artonthegreende.net

Seaford Lions Club

The Seaford Lions Club was
proud to participate with the
Nanticoke Hospital at their
annual health fair during the
2018 Riverfest celebration. 
The Riverfest was a wonderful
event, with approximately
3000 people in attendance. 

Our bright blue and gold eye
screening tent, which
provided a comfortable semi-
private area for vision
screening, depth perception,
color blindness and other eye

http://www.artonthegreende.net


Email Lion Tom about the
Tent

conditions, stood alongside the
hospital’s triple-domed white
tent at the North end of the
festivities.

Over 600 participants passed
through the tents, where they
availed themselves of basic
health assessments and
education for skin cancer,
blood pressure, dietary needs,
cardiovascular health and so
much more.

For further information,
contact Lion Tom Spires at
tomspires@aol.com      

TALLEYVILLE-NAAMANS LIONS

Some of our members enjoyed hosting International 1st VP and Mrs.
Choi as they visited Delaware. It was an amazing experience.
Members attended the Region 1 Zone 1 meeting and the Kick-off
dinner. The club is about to begin their Fruitcake and Wreath sales.

WILMINGTON GATEWAY LIONS

Member Recognition:
PDG Jim Minnich received the RALPH N. HELM FELLOWS AWARD for
humanitarian services.
DG John Burris will induct three new members into our club during
visitation on October 4th.

Service:
Walkers have been donated to Wilmington Gateway and they have
been delivered, along with some wheelchairs, to those in need.
Lion Geraldine Cochran volunteered at the Annual Sickle Cell Tennis
Tournament.
Several members distribute food from their church's food closet and
serve meals to needy seniors.

Club Business:
Wilmington Gateway has received their new banner.
Four members attended the District Kick Off (PTSM) meeting in
August.

mailto:tomspires@aol.com
mailto:tomspires@aol.com


Upcoming:
We will be doing eye-screening later this month along with the
Wilmington Manor Lions Club.
Our PANCAKE BREAKFAST will be held on Saturday, November 3rd
from 8:00 AM - 12 noon at the Wilmington PAL Center, 37th and
Market streets. Tickets are $8.00.

Visit Wilmington Manor Lions
on Facebook

WILMINGTON MANOR LIONS

Wilmington Manor attended the
Kick-Off meeting on August 27th. 

Five members attended: Left-
President Gwen Crawford,
Treasurer Lion Earl Reed, Right-
Secretary Lion Robert Forbes, Back
Left - LCIF Chair Lion Barbara
Spence and Membership Chair Helen
Friend

Download our newsletter

LCI

How will your
club help
stop diabetes in
its TRACKS?

Our Diabetes Service Journey website is a huge hit. One lucky
Lion already won a Fitbit Charge 2, and we’re getting a great

response to our poll questions. More importantly, Lions and Leos
worldwide are learning why we need to rally in service around the

fight against diabetes.

Please encourage your club members to learn about diabetes,
and plan at least one service activity. People who

have diabetes need lots of family and community support.
We look forward to learning about the steps you’re taking when

you report your diabetes service activities. Until then, please
explore the Diabetes Service Journey website where you and

your club members can:

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Wilmington-Manor-Lions-Club/888506631217846
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/83f6a217-a619-4de3-93c7-5119f65c1f63.pdf
http://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/er?utm_campaign=5508_Leader September WDD_EN_Email_2018  &utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&s=94443966&lid=560&elqTrackId=5A4F95AD688997D6015347CB12BBA541&elq=63dba4c97b5d42cd866599205ce6825d&elqaid=3853&elqat=1
http://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/er?utm_campaign=5508_Leader September WDD_EN_Email_2018  &utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&s=94443966&lid=560&elqTrackId=BE5B4713EF46487742C03A0C6D031B36&elq=63dba4c97b5d42cd866599205ce6825d&elqaid=3853&elqat=1


1
Enter our second monthly contest to win a Fitbit Charge 2

2
Share your views in our second monthly poll question

3
Upload and view pictures in our global gallery.

4
And much, much more!

Thank you for taking steps to fight diabetes as an LCI leader!

Visit the LCI Diabetes site now

Disasters like the flooding in the Kerala State of India are a stark
reminder of why we do what we do as Lions. We have established
ourselves worldwide as the global leader in humanitarian service. For
more than a century, we have helped millions of people see. We have
joined the fight to eradicate diseases such as trachoma and we have
provided meals so children do not go to bed hungry. We have become
known as an organization that provides relief in the wake of disaster.

We never know when or where disaster will strike, but when it does,
Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) is there to provide designated
disaster funding, enabling Lions on the scene to respond to make an
immediate impact in the hardest hit areas.

We are calling upon you to support LCIF as, once again, we respond to a
devastating disaster unfolding in the Kerala State of India. The worst
flooding in over a century has consumed this area in the southern part of
the country. Countless roads and more than 100 bridges have suffered
major damage, isolating remote areas in the hilly districts of the state,
which are most affected. With more than 680,000 people sheltering in
relief camps and thousands of others on high ground in areas cut off by the
floods, supplying food, medicine, and clean water is a growing challenge.

The good news is that local Lions are making a difference and you can
help! LCIF has provided US$ 100,000 in designated disaster funding,
allowing Lions in the area to respond with much needed life-saving
supplies. Since flooding in began in July, LCIF has awarded an additional US
$95,000 in emergency relief grants.

http://fightdiabetes.lionsclubs.org/?utm_campaign=5508_Leader September WDD_EN_Email_2018  &utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua


In just the past two years, LCIF has awarded US$2.3 million to assist our
global community of Lions in short- and long-term disaster response
efforts. Your donation to LCIF, today, makes our immediate response
possible! Please give what you can and join us in keeping the victims of
this devastating natural disaster in your thoughts and prayers.

Sincerely, Dr. Naresh Aggarwal
Chairman, Lions Clubs International Foundation

What is the LCIF CAMPAIGN 100
All About? Read All About It!

Download the POCKET
GUIDE to Campaign 100

Download the Campaign
100 PLEDGE FORM

Click here to open
the Campaign 100 CASE
FOR SUPPORT(pictured,

right)

http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/073c7aae-2b90-4b24-a553-9e1212b5c611.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/5c81269a-e81f-40ab-bc2b-44cdd3377a01.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/f7eadf48401/c7032ac8-8f33-4e6b-9e8a-ea3c36155074.pdf


Other Submissions

22D Lions Clubs: are you prepared to deal with the hurricane
season?
Submitted by: Paul Bolton, ALERT Coordinator, Sept. 9, 2018

We are moving into the tropical storm and hurricane
season. Flooding, high winds, flying debris, and with snow and ice
storms this winter can cause power outages and shut down a
community. Calls for service can be too much for the local first
responders to handle. The Lions ALERT program has been around for
years but, for some reason only a couple clubs have taken advantage
of the program and made plans to fill the void to address the needs
of its members and to the community if needed. 

It is really a simple plan and does not require a lot of skills to put
together. Someone takes the bull by the horns and looks into the
ALERT program. Discuss it with the club and see if they want to
create an ALERT plan. Find team leaders in your club that are good
problem solvers and have skills in managing people. Do a survey on
the needs and skills of the club members and what resources are
available such a 4-wheel drive trucks, a tractor or generators and
also members with carpentry, plumbing and electrician
experience. Encourage members to be ready for an emergency with
food and water to last them for several days.    

If you like you can ask me to make a presentation or help your club
get organized. If you want to see a sample of an ALERT plan I will
send you the Lord Baltimore Lions Club plan that was the first
approved plan in 22-D in October of 2017.  I also have power point
presentations available. At a minimum make sure you have a good
phone tree for your club and check on your members before the bad
weather hits and after it passes to make sure that they are OK. Out
motto is we serve. We do but, in an emergency, we should serve our



members first and then reach out to the larger community. 

If you have any questions give me a call at 301-774-5084.

In Memoriam

We report with deep regret that Lion Camille Betts of the Milton Lions
Club passed away August 15, 2018. She was a member of the Milton Club
for fifteen years.

We were also sad to learn that Lion Len Hickman, a member of Laurel
Lions Club for over forty years, passed away September 9, 2018.

PDG Cecil Massie, a driving force as a Trustee of the Lions Youth
Foundation of MD-22, passed on August 20th. Please keep his family,
especially his loving wife Virginia, in your thoughts and prayers.

In the Press

Frederica Spring Creek

Lord Baltimore

Dewey Beach



Editor's Postscript:

“Autumn is the mellower season,

and what we lose in flowers we more than gain in fruits.”

-- Samuel Butler

More Online: MD 22 FACEBOOK, 22-D WEBSITE, 22-D FACEBOOK

https://www.facebook.com/pg/MD22Lions/about/?ref=page_internal
http://www.golions22d.org/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/District-22-D-Lions-Clubs-International/605093676274707

